Resolution Regarding Purchase Price and Matching Funds for Greenbelt Purchases
Whereas, Chapter 42 of The Ann Arbor City Code establishes the Greenbelt District and enables the City to purchase development rights on property within the district; 

Whereas, The Greenbelt Advisory Commission is strongly committed to leveraging the City’s millage funds to protect as much land as possible throughout the 30-year life of the millage;

Whereas, In 2007 in response to a shrinking pool of available matching funds (federal, state, county, township), The Greenbelt Advisory Commission passed a resolution that strongly recommend a minimum of 25% matching funds on Greenbelt purchases, provided by either grant funds, other local matching funds or landowner donations and furthermore gave a higher priority to properties with greater than 25% matching funds;

Whereas, The available matching funds from current federal, state, county, and township programs are very limited;

Whereas, There has been substantial change in the real estate market in the 5 years since the Greenbelt program began purchasing development rights that has caused a significant decrease in the value of farmland and development rights;

Whereas, From 2005 to 2007 the Greenbelt completed 17 appraisals with an average price per acre (for development rights) of about $16,000 (variation from $11,000 to $24,000) and from 2008 to 2009 the greenbelt completed 11 apprisals with an average price per acre (for development rights) of about $8,200 (variation from $2,100 to $13,500) per acre.

Whereas, Several properties were appraised twice in order to meet federal grant requirements and between 2007 and 2009 these properties showed a decline in value from 20% to 46%;

Whereas, The Greenbelt Advisory Commission updated its Strategic Plan in 2009 to include a focus on local food production and that many of these farms may not be eligible for federal or state matching grants;

RESOLVED, That the Greenbelt Advisory Commission reaffirms it’s commitment to leveraging the City’s millage funds to protect as much land as possible throughout the 30-year life of the millage and reaffirms it’s recommendation for a minimum of 25% matching funds on any purchases; and

RESOLVED, That the Greenbelt Advisory Commission would like to make it known to current and potential applicants that we are seeking the lowest possible purchase price for Greenbelt purchases in order to maximize the preservation impact of the Greenbelt program; and

RESOLVED, That in the event that matching funds (from federal, state, county, township or other sources) are applied for and not received, the Greenbelt Advisory Commission may ask landowners for a contribution equivalent what was expected in the match and this amount may be greater than 25% of the purchase price of the property;

RESOLVED, That the Greenbelt Advisory Commission would like to ask staff to amend the Greenbelt application to include the following text with prominent placement: “Barring exceptional circumstances, applicants should be advised that the Greenbelt Advisory Commission is unlikely to pursue a purchase agreement without at least 25% matching funds on such purchases.  Such matching funds may come from federal, state, county, township or private sources, as well as donations from landowners.  Landowner donations may carry tax benefits.”
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